MINUTES

March 24, 1999

1. CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL  

The meeting was called to order at 5:10 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
EXCUSED

Commissioner Keehn

Sonia Melara

President Chang

Commissioner Marks

Melyssa Jo Kelly
Vice President Delgado 

Commissioner Miles

Latika Malkani
Commissioner Phelps

Commissioner Murase
Leatrice Miyashiro

2. ADOPTION OF AGENDA

m/s/c ( Murase/Marks) to adopt the agenda.

3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

m/s/c ( Marks/Keehn) to adopt the minutes of February 25, 1999.

4. PRESIDENTS REPORT

No report.

5. STAFF REPORT

Sonia Melara reported that there was a domestic violence case in the Chronicle about a police officer who had repeatedly violated a restraining order stalking his girlfriend over a number of years.  After a hearing at the Police Commission, with strong community support for the police officer, the Police Commission suspended him for 30 days from his job.  They rejected the recommendation of Police Chief Lau who recommended the police officer be fired. The Commission sent a letter signed by President Chang expressing our concerns to the Police Commission stating that this case would set a disturbing precedent for other police officers.  We have also requested a hearing before the Police Commission.  If there is a hearing regarding this case, the commissioners will be notified.

Ms. Melara stated that Commissioner Keehn has requested the Commission look into the issue of living wage.  It will be placed on next month’s agenda.   

Sonia Melara reported that the Women’s History Month event was very successful.

6. NEW BUSINESS

Grantee Presentation: W.O.M.A.N. Inc. and Mary Elizabeth Inn

Beverly Upton, Executive Director of W.O.M.A.N. Inc. introduced Elizabeth Chavez of W.O.M.A.N. Inc.’s CalWORKs Advocacy Program who educates survivors of domestic violence.  She does on-site counseling at the CalWORKs department at 225 Bush Street, offers referrals and educates participants about their rights.  Working by herself, she has seen 35-40 women since December 1, 1998.  

Beverly Upton also reported on W.O.M.A.N. Inc’s on-site advocacy program with the Police Department in which an advocate works evening hours from 4 p.m. to 2 a.m.  She visits sites with a police inspector where domestic violence has occurred within the last 24 hours.  She advises victims on how to obtain a temporary restraining order or sign up for the victim witness program. The program is funded by the Police Department and COSW.

Kay Lewis, director of Mary Elizabeth Inn and Regina Knell, shelter manager from La Casa de las Madres run a collaborative program between Mary Elizabeth Inn and La Casa.  After discovering that many victims of domestic violence were coming to Mary Elizabeth Inn, they formed the INNroads program with La Casa.  This program allows women to stay at the Inn for up to a year.  The program offers structured counseling in a supportive environment.  Their goal is to serve 10 women a year and hope to exceed that number.  The program is limited to women without children.    

Regina Knell, manager at La Casa, handles Aftercare at the Inn.  Her duties include individual and group counseling which advises women on safety, housing, employment, and domestic violence issues.  They have had success with women who go from General Assistance to full time employment. They deal with women with disabilities and substance abuse issues.  

7.
REPORTS

CEDAW – Convention on the Elimination of Discrimination Against Women

Latika Malkani reported that the CEDAW task force is meeting every two weeks.  There was a CEDAW workshop held on March 23, 1999.  The contract to hire a consultant has been signed and the consultant is now gathering information on the two departments selected to first participate in the gender analysis.  The consultants Strategic Analysis for Gender Equity (SAGE), are coming to visit San Francisco and will be meeting with other city officials, city employees, union representatives, community advocates and CEDAW task force members.  SAGE’s expertise is in CEDAW and international human rights.  They are based in New York.


Women Who Make A Difference

Sonia Melara reported that the Women Who Make A Difference ceremony will take place either on July 29th or August 5th this year.  The location will determine the date.  A  mailing has been done to obtain nominees for the four women and two organizations who contribute to the development of women.  Ms. Melara asked the Commissioners to submit their nominations.

7. PUBLIC COMMENT

None.

8.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Sonia Melara reminded everyone of Women in Action Lobby Day on Wednesday, April 28, 1999.  This year the issue is education. COSW is a co-sponsor. Commissioners are encouraged to attend.

Commissioner Murase thanked the Friends of COSW and the staff for their hard work on the lovely reception for Women’s History Month. 

Commissioner Marks announced that she would like to add the following issues to next month’s agenda: women’s health, COSW’s funding procedures for Violence Against Women programs and dioxins in the environment.  

Leatrice Miyashiro reminded the Commissioners that the Form 700, Statement of Economic Interest, is due on April 1, 1999 to the Ethics Commission.  She requested Commissioners deliver it to the Commission office by March 31, 1999.

Commissioner Keehn announced that the San Francisco National Organization for Women poster and essay contest would be held the following Saturday.

9.       ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m.
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